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	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 22nd November 2021
At Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Mark Pearce

Tracey Goodwin

Kerry Diamond

	MP

TG

KD

	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited


	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Place, Hfdshire Council

	APOLOGIES:
	David Hitchiner
	 DH
	Leader Herefordshire Council

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	
	Paul Walker
	PW
	Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	Sharon Smith
	SS
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab Member for Economy & Communications H.C.

	
	Scott Kean
	SK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above.
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
AMC asked were there any matters arising from the minutes. NK raised the prospect of providing business rates relief to businesses moving onto the HEZ. There was a broad discussion around the topic and AMC asked RA to bring back a formal note that set out   the Council’s position and reasoning for that position to a future Board meeting. 
 The notes of the previous meeting were sent out to the Board on 22/11/2021 and were approved as a true record.
	RA

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
 AMC and MP have been having regular meetings and updates.  The requested tour by Councillors went ahead and both AMC and MP felt this was very successful and worthwhile.  AMC advised the Board that the Shell Store had won the Commercial Development of the Year award at The West Midlands Insider Property Awards ceremony on 4th November 2021.  MP also reported that Quattro, the architects for the Shell Store, had offered to informally review suitable other awards to compete for and advise MP accordingly. AMC reminded the Board that Edward Harley Lord Lieutenant of Herefordshire was due to visit the Zone on 29th November.
	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(i) Sales Enquiries
MP presented latest sales enquiries to the Board for consideration.
(ii) Chair Recruitment
MP had circulated a paper regarding this to the Board.  AMC asked the Board for any input on this paper to be sent to him or MP over the next few days.  MP emphasised the importance of Board members using their networks to encourage interest. There was a Board discussion around the advert and job specification including representation on the Board of the LEP. It was agreed that it was important to emphasise that element to prospective candidates whilst also pointing out that the LEP network was under review by Government.  AMC advised he is happy to have informal chats with prospective candidates. 
(iii) Skylon Tower
NK updated the Board on current progress and advised he now wants to obtain some ballpark costings so that potential Investors can be approached.

	

	6.  
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP summarised the paper he had previously circulated to the Board.
· Bus Strategy – MP re-visited his comments on the new Bus Strategy for the county and re-iterated the importance of this to the HEZ and that we are an important part of this strategy.
· Shell Store – MP updated the Board that there are now 9 Companies located in the Shell Store and it would be 25% full by Christmas.
· Cyber Quarter – The formal opening is going to happen on 6/12, MP asked the Board if the opportunity arose for wider attendance would they like to attend.  Board members indicated their individual availability and interest.
· Litter Bins – These have been received and installed along the Straight Mile.
· LEP – MP thanked RA and his team for helping with the Council decision making around the LEP Growth Deal funding award of £675k.
· Sales – 2 sites sold and 3 at an advanced stage.
· Resources – We have appointed Kristina Valenkova as a short-term Shell Store receptionist until the private operator comes on board.  We also have a potential Kickstart employee for the New Year.


	

	7. 
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
No issues were raised.


	

	8. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
NK updated the Board on the Heritage Alcove at the Shell Store.  He had prepared a script and was securing comments on that. Photographs and film clips from the Imperial War Museum were being obtained to combine with the script to create a presentation to be shown on AV equipment in the alcove.
KD raised the issue of Signage and directions to the Shell Store.  MP reminded the Board that they’d agreed to a new nomenclature and signage strategy for the HEZ and signs are being installed on a phased basis.  KD suggested that we have a ‘how to get to us’ on the landing page and NK suggested using ‘What Three Words’.  WK will investigate both options.

TG asked MP had there been any response from the newsletter re litter, MP advised not of any import but the HEZ messaging on litter would continue.  TG further raised the possibility of a Lorry Driver stopover on Rotherwas. RA advised it had been discussed with planners who would be supportive of a proposal.


	

	9. 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Monday 17th January 3pm – 5pm

	


	Signed:
	

	Date:
	22.11.2021
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